MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING – Oct. 21, 2013 

IN ATTENDANCE: Town Board Chair Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Jeff Smith, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn ( A quorum is present.)  and Clerk Vicki Anderson.   
CALL TO ORDER: by Chair Eloranta, 7 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. By 10/17/13 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law and as a courtesy to the citizens, the agenda was published in the Mt. Horeb Mail. 
MINUTES: MOTION by Smith/Schwenn to approve the minutes as distributed of the following TB meetings: 9/16/13 and 9/30/13 Motion carried 3-0. 

PUBLIC INPUT:
  Blasting will be conducted at the t Northwestern Stone quarry on Getz Rd. in Sec. 6. Since it has been a few years since blasting has been done at this quarry, more homes have been built on Getz Rd. The company will contact residents who request notification of blasting. Please call Cheryl, 608.836.1701 if you wish to be notified one day in advance of all blastings at this quarry. 

DRIVEWAY PERMIT/T. J. JOHNSON/Sec. 1/ CORAY LANE:  MOTION by Schwenn/Smith to approve the Driveway Permit Part 2 for the shared driveway from Coray Lane on the shared private driveway locally known as Eberle Lane. Discussion: The existing shared private driveway from Coray Lane has been constructed. The shared driveway agreement is in place. The driveway shall be constructed in conformance with the Town of Springdale Driveway Construction Guide. Motion to approve carried 3-0. 
AMENDMENT TO THE TOWN DRIVEWAY ORDINANCE TO FACILITATE TOWN DRIVEWAY PERMITS FOR DISCONTINUED TOWN ROADS: As part of the proposed discontinuance of dead-end or loop town roads servicing only a single residence, the town will issue town road driveway permits to the residents previously accessed via the town road. The following amendment language has been approved by the Town Board for Section (9) Permits Required and will be reviewed by the Plan Commission at the Oct. 28, 2013 meeting,  before the Town Board holds a public hearing on Nov. 18, 2013 for final adoption of the ordinance amendment.  
Current text: (9)  Permits Required.  An approved Driveway Permit Part 1 is required prior to the approval of the Driveway Permit Part 2. When a driveway accesses a state or county highway, the required access permit granted by that governing body controlling the right-of-way shall be obtained by the applicant and a copy provided to the Town before issuance of the Driveway Permit Part 1. An approved Driveway Permit Part 2 is required for the construction of a new driveway from the access point to the building site and shall be obtained from the Town Board prior to construction, pursuant to this chapter. Driveway Permit Part 1 and Part 2 may be issued simultaneously. 

Proposed amendment to add to the ordinance: To the extent that the Town Board would vacate a town road, no Town Driveway Permit Part 1 and Part 2 application shall be required for the vacated town road. The vacated town road shall continue as the private driveway and the Town shall approve and issue a Town Driveway Permit Part 1 and Part 2 for the vacated town road address. When a discontinued town road accesses a state or county highway, the required access permit granted by that governing body controlling the right-of-way shall be facilitated by the Town. Town roads discontinued on Sept. 30, 2013 include: (list the roads here).
In the event that the property served by the vacated town road contains lots for development under the Town of Springdale Land Use Plan, the Town Board may consider the adoption of a new town road per the town policy for new town roads.

MOTION by Smith/Schwenn to forward the driveway ordinance amendment to the PC for consideration. Motion carried 3-0. 
AMENDMENT TO THE NEW TOWN ROAD POLICY FOR DISCONTINUED TOWN ROADS: MOTION by Schwenn/Smith to accept the revised policy. 

Policy for New Town Roads –Adopted by the Town Board 102113
1. A proposed new town road must be clearly in the public interest/good.

2. A new town road may be accepted for an option 3 development.

3. A new town road may be accepted for an option 2 development only when the proposed new road, or the extension of an existing road, clearly improves compliance with the Land Use Plan, Residential Density Option 2, Sections (B) and (C), and meets all the following goals from option 3:

a. Residential development (lots) shall be clustered on twenty five (25) percent of the contiguous acres owned on plan effective date.  Additionally, shared driveways may be required to enhance the effect of clustering development areas.

b. Residential driveways shall be sited and constructed in a manner which best minimizes their impact on agricultural land.
4. A new town road may be accepted for an option 1 development  only when the proposed new road, or the extension of an existing road, clearly improves compliance with the Land Use Plan, Residential Density Option 1, Sections (B) and (C), and meets all the following goals from option 2:

a. Residential driveways shall be sited and constructed in a manner which best minimizes their impact on agricultural land.

b. The building envelope(s) shall be designed to minimize their visual impact when viewed from public roads and from the surrounding countryside.  On properties with prominent, exposed hill tops or ridges, it is desirable for roof tops not to extend above the hill top or ridge line.

c. The location of building envelope(s) shall demonstrate that the impact on the town’s rural character has been minimized.

d. Clustering is desirable and may be required when there is the potential for three or more building envelopes to be created.
5.    In the case where a town road has been converted to a private driveway by action of the Town Board after Sept. 29, 2013, 
       and development of permitted new lots cannot proceed without a town road, the Town Board will consider reestablishing the 
       private driveway as a public right-of-way. Motion to adopt carried 3-0.

HIRING PART-TIME SNOW PLOW OPERATORS: MOTION by Smith/Schwenn to hire the personnel for snow removal as recommended by Town Patrolman Devin Dahlk: Kevin Hanson, Jeff Kellesvig, Roger Ringgenberg, Ross Thomas, and Brant Thompson. Discussion: All the gentlemen have worked for the town in the past. Hanson, Kellesvig and Thompson hold CDL licenses to enable them to drive the larger equipment. In addition, it is understood that the snow plow operator job is part-time, ‘as needed’ job, with no benefits and no unemployment compensation. Motion to approve carried 3-0. 
TEMPORARY AGREEMENT TO PLOW SNOW/SUTTER DRIVE SOUTH: MOTION by Schwenn/Smith to not plow Sutter Drive South, a discontinued town road. Discussion: After the discontinuance of Sutter Drive South as a town road, Dane County Parks Dept. requested the Town continue to plow Sutter Drive South and bill DC Parks Dept. for the Town’s time and equipment. Since Dane County Highway Department plows State Road 92, which intersects with Sutter Drive South, it was hoped that those trucks could plow Sutter Drive South. Town Supervisor Schwenn was against this because he was concerned that the town would open a can of worms by providing snow plow service for a fee to one of the discontinued town roads and not to all of the discontinued town roads. Chair Eloranta  supported the temporary service for a fee because it is a unique situation -Sutter Drive South serves public property and the town would be working cooperatively with another branch of government to serve the public. Supervisor Smith was concerned with the potential liability of the town plowing for another entity and the difficulty in assessing adequate compensation to cover all town expenses. Motion to not plow Sutter Drive carried 2-1. 
EXTENSION OF MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN THE TOWN OF SPRINGDALE AND THE COUNTY FO DANE FOR THE STATEWIDE VOTER REGISTRATION SYSTEM (SVRS). MOTION by Smith/Schwenn to approve the computer service. Discussion: This is an extension of a two-year agreement in place between the Town and the Dane County Clerks office by which the County provides the SVRS-related services for the Town for a cost of $525 yearly. Towns with a population of 2000 or less are eligible for this service. As the provider, the County is responsible for the baseline hardware, software and connectivity requirements needed for the SVRS which exceed the Town computer capabilities. Motion to approve carried 3-0. 

RESOLUTION SUPPORTING A PERCENTAGE INCREASE IN ALLOWABLE LEVY TO BE DISCUSSED AT THE ANNUAL BUDGET HEARING IN NOVEMBER, 2013: MOTION by Schwenn/Smith to adopt the resolution. Discussion: The Town must notify citizens that a levy limit increase is proposed for discussion at the annual budget hearing. At this time, the TB is recommending a 1.6% increase of the proposed levy over the allowable levy: $6,749 increase over the allowable levy of $397,937 for a total proposed levy of $404,686. The mill rate would be approximately $1.35 for a $300,000 home. Last year’s mill rate was $1.30. The actual sums are subject to the vote of the electors at the annual budget hearing scheduled for Nov. 18, 2013, 7 p.m.  The increase is suggested to pay for road maintenance needs. It is projected that in three years the bridge on N. Town Hall Rd. will need to be replaced. In five years, the MHAJFD new fire station will be constructed for which the Town pays 23% of the cost. 3-7 million dollars is the initial estimate for the new fire station. The cost would be spread out in a 30 year loan. Motion carried 3-0. 
RESOLUTION/COUNTY BOARD ADOPTION OF TOWN LAND USE PLAN: MOTION by Smith/Schwenn to adopt the resolution to the send the Plan to the County for inclusion in the County Comprehensive Plan.
RESOLUTION NO. 13-10-02 --The Town Board of the Town of Springdale, Dane County, Wisconsin, does hereby resolve:

Pursuant to Town of Springdale Board action of Oct. 21, 2013, the Town of Springdale Comprehensive Plan Adopted on April 24, 2006 and Amended on Aug. 19, 2013, with the Town of Springdale Land Use Plan (Appendix E) Adopted on March 11, 2002 and Amended on November 10, 2003, April 10, 2006, May 21, 2007, September 17, 2007, May 19, 2008, May 18, 2009, Aug. 22, 2012 and May, 20, 2013, shall be submitted to the Dane County Board of Supervisors for adoption as part of the Dane County Comprehensive Plan. 

(Only the Town Land Use Plan, Appendix E, has been amended. The remainder of the Town of Springdale Comprehensive Plan is unchanged.) Dated this 21st day of October, 2013. Motion carried 3-0.
BILLS: MOTION by Schwenn/Smith to pay the bills. Motion carried 3-0.

ADJOURN:MOTION by Schwenn/Smith to adjourn. Motion to adjourn carried 3-0. 
Respectfully submitted, Vicki Anderson
